# Cub Run Archers Monthly Meeting, July 13, 2025

### **Executive Board Members in Attendance:**

Mark Gauntner, Jim Kerrigan, Justice Percell, Linda Riemer

A total of 11 attended the meeting.

The meeting came to order at 1:05pm.

## From Secretary Justice Percell:

"I determined that there was not a quorum at the meeting, and therefore votes would not be taken. However, after further review of the bylaws, it was determined that there was indeed a quorum. I apologize for the confusion. However, the bylaws are not clear, and is another reason why work is continuing to rework the bylaws."

## Officer/Director Reports

## **President's Report**

Mark Gauntner reported:

- → The June 28 shoot was well attended, with 25 participants.
- → The next shoot is August 10. The grass is high on the range, and possibly a work party needs to be scheduled before the shoot.

### **Treasurer's Report**

Jim Kerrigan reported the account balances for the end of June:

Field Archery \$ 21,984.19 Cub Run \$ 3,043.20 VBA Payable \$ 541.00

Total \$ 25,568.39

# Secretary's Report

Justice Percell reported:

→ There are currently 89 members on the 2025 roster.

→ Work is occurring to put PayPal options on the Cub Run Archer's website to allow registration for Archery 201 classes.

### **Director of Social Activities**

Linda Riemer reported that the kitchen will be open for the August 10 shoot.

# **VBA** Representative

VBA representative Paul Vogel gave a report on the VBA. The VBA has scheduled a 3D shoot at the Virginia Outdoor Sportsman Show, August 1-3, 2025, at the Richmond Raceway Complex in Richmond, VA.

# **Director of Field Archery**

Director of field Archery Dick Riemer reported:

- → Fairfax County Park program qualifications have ended, and 89 had attempted to qualify.
- → There will be a "Beyond the Basics of Single String Archery" class on August 16, taught by Coach Dean Villanueva from the Junior Olympic Archery Development (JOAD) group.
- → The indoor range will be closed on August 16th 1:30pm. 4:00pm for the "Beyond the Basics of String Archery" class.
- → Planning is continuing for a series of classes in December that would prepare students for tournaments.
- → The Archery 101 class will be held next Sunday, July 20, 2025.
- → Discussions are underway in an effort to allow George Mason university students to use the range, and to decide what they should be charged.

### **New Business**

Mark Gauntner announced:

- → The CRA Annual Picnic will be held after the meeting.
- → The USA fall indoor tournament is on the USA Web Site. A possible 3D USA tournament is being considered. However, the club would need more ASA targets.
- → Target bricks were picked up at Hoffman Archery, and will be stored in the storage shelter.

- → Eleven students have indicated interest in the September 201 classes.
- → The club needs a volunteer to add Cub Run Archer information to the Arlington-Fairfax "eBlast" newsletter.

### **Old Business**

Mark Gauntner announced:

- → Four older 3D targets were placed on the practice range. No broadheads are to be used on these.
- → Ladder stands will be removed soon. The stands are unsafe, and have to be fixed or welded many times. They will be replaced with tripods.
- → Security FOBs may be distributed as early as next month.
- → A work party may need to be scheduled to prepare for the August 10 shoot.
- → All ranges are to be inspected as soon as possible.
- → Discussion of plans for the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter Board to repair the back porch are in process.
- → Efforts to put a PayPal option to allow registration and payment for Archery 201 classes on the Cub Run website are continuing.
- → Membership cards are still in the works.
- → Discussions need to be held to discuss the proposed budget.

### **New Members**

There were no new members at the meeting.

### **Member Concerns**

No concerns were mentioned.

The next Cub Run Archers monthly meeting will be August 3 at 1:00pm.

## The meeting was adjourned at 1:40pm